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                              Joe Sachs

                          Ashby Area Chair

                             1022 Ashby D

Ashby Area Meeting

November 14, 2007

Joe called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.

People were asked to sign in on an attendance sheet.

Joe introduced Donna Capobianco, President of Master Management. She explained the differences between COOCVE, Master Management and CenDeer.  Master Management represents the community of owners of Century Village East and is composed of 350 Directors who are elected by each building’s condo association.  Century Maintenance and Management has its agreements with the individual building associations through a contract with COOCVE.

CenDeer is responsible for the Clubhouse and recreation facilities.  We lease the facilities from Levy who owns the properties.  It is unclear as to whether or not Master Management may have a claim to some of these properties.  Donna is looking into this.  The recreation lease now goes to 2019.

Master Management is a corporation with separate rules.  It does not come under Florida statute 718; instead it is under Florida 617.  CenDeer passed certain responsibilities to Master Management, but MM can pick and choose what they want to do for the village’s services and facilities that everyone uses.  These can include main roads, cable, buses, trolleys, waterways, and irrigation. They are not required to do anything specific.    It is an 8.1 million dollar corporation.  The MM condo documents say it can charge fees.  MM has contracts which are written for ten years plus and are hard to break.  

Joe asked several questions:

1. Irrigation- the system is old and needs repairs such as the pumps.  Nothing is automated and nothing was ever saved for infrastructure modernization by the old MM management.  The current manual system as 2400 valves that people must turn on and off.  Because of South Florida Water Management District, we can only water at night.  We obtained variances.  Any one area is only allowed to water twice a week.  We will not be able to obtain any more variances from 2008 going forward.  The manual system takes a long time to implement.  The new flow meters will cost $8,000 and are mandated.  A design consultant has been hired to give us options for the new irrigation design.  All Master Management meetings are open.  The Board just voted to not to raise the $80 coupon for 2008.  However, people are defaulting on payments so our revenues are lower.  Since we didn’t raise the coupon, we may need separate special assessments for irrigation. 

2. Donna feels it is better to have a special assessment because if it would be loaded into the coupon, the Board could spend it on anything.  Special assessments can be for storm and other natural disasters.  They can be for capital improvements or to meet local ordinances, when a government body mandates certain improvements to bring things up to code.

3. Trees- 800 Trees have been mandated by the City of Deerfield.  Donna emphasized that MM doesn’t own any property.  697 trees are left to be planted.  They want shade trees, with priorities being curb appeal.

4. The newly hired Director of Operations is making $65,000 a year plus a possible bonus.  MM has the money for this because since Donna has been President, she has built up a reserve of $400,000.  The Director replaced Anita Cruz who was making $85,000 and other employees were also replaced at lower salaries.  Donna had been working over 60 hours a week, but now can reduce her volunteer hours to 15 with the new Director.  Now MM is asking for bids for any spending over $500 that requires more work.

5. The debris in our pond will only be removed when the water goes down and it is visible.

6. In the past MM has not often taken any recourse against people who are in arrears with their coupon payments.  However, it is possible to put a lien on their property and then when the property is sold the fees can be recouped after the bank recovers the amount for the mortgage.

7. The downed fence is not a security risk because it is inside our outer fence.  It is a priority to fix.

8. Pool chairs are CenDeer issues.  Donna stressed that we are not a senior or assisted living community, rather we are a 55+ community and don’t want to lose this status.

9. Our long-term contracts are with the trolley, security, buses, Comcast and Century Maintenance.

10. We got $45,000 refunded from Comcast because they never built us a Website as contracted.  Now we have hired our own person to do that.

Donna is encouraging everyone to come to Master Management’s first Annual Meeting on November 30th.

Joe introduced the second guest, Steven Fine, who is the editor of the Reporter.  Steven wants the paper to be an information provider to the people of the village.  The paper generates substantial advertising revenue that comes from unsolicited sales.  Mayor Al Cappelini has been invited to write a column for the paper.  Steven is working on getting the Reporter on line.  He is accepting any submissions as long as they do not contain character assassinations and they are factual.

Joe Sachs introduced the Area Presidents.  He brought the group up to date on COOCVE since May.  There were many resignations and “bogus” financial statements submitted by Anita Cruz who has since resigned.  Ira Grossman appointed Andy Miller and Charles Parness to the Board of COOCVE following the resignations.  The next meeting is November 20.  Ira won’t continue to be President if Andy Miller will accept that job and be elected.  Jeff Chester may challenge Andy but may accept the Vice Presidency instead.  

Our pool repairs were budgeted for 2007 and are being undertaken now.  They should be completed in the next two weeks.  Our bathrooms will be upgraded next year.

Century Maintenance has had many problems.  Ashby wanted to opt out of Century Maintenance.  CenDeer has opted out and dropped Century Maintenance.  Joe is on the committee that is negotiating with Seacrest as a replacement to Century.

Vice Mayor Marty Popelsky brought 15 elevators to the garden buildings at no charge.  People who need to make alterations to their apartments because of a handicap can still get funds from the government.

Joe doesn’t want to pay for the Reporter delivery fees out of the Ashby Area money. 

A motion was made and seconded to reimburse the area chair for copying and computer expenses out of the area funds.  This was passed with only one no vote.

Joe feels that each building should pay for their own paper delivery out of their building funds.  Delivery of the Reporter costs less than $10 a month.  Each building President should be responsible for getting the paper delivered in some manner.  A motion was made to use the area funds to pay for the distribution of the Reporter to the buildings.  It was seconded, but defeated, 9 for and 17 against.

Joe presented the financial statement, which is attached to the minutes.

Pruning by Southern will begin and November 27th Joe needs each building President to go around their building with Southern to indicate what should be pruned.

Joe passed out information by which unit owners may be able to get up to a 30% reduction in their insurance fees.  

Joe met with the Deerfield Beach Fire Marshal and Marty Popelsky to discuss replacing Ashby Area fire alarms on the outside of the buildings with horns and strobe lights.  The fact that we have the help buttons in our units will be helpful when this work is finally done.  However, since there is no deadline for implementation we are delaying doing the work indefinitely.  The irrigation situation is the priority.

It was moved and seconded to have Ashby Area endorse having a forensic accountant hired to look at the CVE books.  There was discussion and the motion was defeated, 6 for and 17 against.

It is important than everyone use a towel to sit on at the Ashby Area pool.  A No Smoking sign as been added to the rules.  Call security if there is a problem.  Showering with soap in the pool houses needs to be addressed.

We are now having volunteers act as security in the clubhouse in order to try and save money, up to $240,000 a year.  Dan Cruz, who is in charge of the security company, is making money off the village by having us pay an up charge on what the guards actually get per hour.

We found out that Dan Cruz only works for CVE one fourth of the time.  He also works for the other Century Villages.  He had been charging us around $2,000 a month for his car expenses.  This has been stopped.

We have contracted at $25 per unit to have the air conditioning pipes snaked and cleaned.  Please obey the bulk trash rules.  Call the city on Thursday and get a confirmation number.  Put your trash out by your dumpster to get picked up on Friday.  Ashby C is throwing garbage into the Ashby D dumpster.  The garbage rooms in all four buildings need some repairs.

Joe reminded everyone to get new CVE ID’s and car stickers.  We might consider opting out of Century Services.

There was a motion to reelect Joe Sachs and Peter Patton to continue as Area Officers.  It was carried unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:53 am.

